



MINUTES OF BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MEETING 06/14

Held on Monday 2nd June 2014 in the Poppy Room at the Royal British Legion commencing 7.30pm

PRESENT:

Cllr Bryant – Chair.  Cllr Buchanan, Dickson, Hall, Heider and Ogborn.

86.
APOLOGIES:
Received from Cllr’s Altham, Aronson, O’Dell and White.

87.
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:

Cllr Ogborn pointed out that the date was incorrect on the last minutes.  These will be corrected and then signed.

88.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS:
None declared.

89.
MATTERS ARISING:
a)  Maintenance of footpath round moat
The Clerk had written to the contact she had been given previously at David Wilson Homes and copied in Kate Day.  Kate had acknowledged receipt but we had not heard anything from David Wilson Homes.  The Clerk mentioned that a resident had rang today complaining that some grass areas were not being cut, this is not the first person who has complained to us and Cllr Bryant pointed out that residents are paying a maintenance charge for this work to be done.  Cllr Ogborn pointed out that the entrance to the estate on the left hand side by the ditch was very untidy and Cllr Bryant was still concerned that the barrier by the bridge that was taken out has still not been replaced after several reminders from ourselves.  The Clerk will write again and also copy in the Chief Executive.
ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE TO DAVID WILSON HOMES

b)  S106 Working Party
Cllr Heider has not progressed this since the last meeting.  Cllr Bryant asked if a meeting could take place before the meeting in July as we do not meet in August which would mean discussions not taking place until September.  This was also the case for the Environment and Finance committee’s.

ACTION:  COMMITTEE MEETINGS TO BE ARRANGED

c)  Kissing gate – Ancient Meadows
As reported at the Annual Meeting, the gate will be moved once there is a lull in farm work.  

ACTION:  CLLR BRYANT TO CONTACT DOUG ASTILL REGARDING REMOVAL

d)  Streetlight – Downing Close
Cllr Bryant has been assured this will be done.  
90.
REPORTS FROM COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS:

There was no County report as C/Cllr Shuter was not present.

District

D/Cllr Stevens reported that the District Council had written to the owner of the house bordering the footpath in Jenyns Close leading to Arber Close.  The responsibility of the hedge lies with the homeowner but the District Council will, if necessary write to them stating that they will cut the hedge and charge them if they do not cut it themselves.  The hedge has now been cut.  Another hedge in Jenyns Close was mentioned and D/Cllr Stevens said if we wrote and had no response then the District Council were happy to write on our behalf.  There was a discussion as to whether the same principle could apply to the David Wilson Homes site and D/Cllr Stevens will look into this further.

91.
CHAIRMANS REPORT:

a)  Vacancy
There was still a vacancy on the Parish Council.

b)  Triangle area of the village
There had been a suggestion that the Triangle area of the village could be made more welcoming by putting in some flowerbeds.  Cllr’s were unsure of this as the area could be prone to vandalism as has happened in the past.  Youths tend to gather in this area by the bench and there were also concerns as to how much this would cost.  It was agreed that the Environment Committee should discuss this in more detail.

c) Traffic Calming

Cllr Bryant passed round the maps of the traffic calming proposals which had been forwarded to all.  She explained how the speed cushions will be rubber rather than asphalt.  This means that they can be moved if not in the right position.  The County Council were aware that 2 planning applications at Bell Road and also at Crystal Structures had been submitted which could create problems.  If so, the speed cushions could be moved at a cost to the developer.  These speed cushions actually came in cheaper than the previous quote making the total £30607.95.  Also Adam Cobb has recommended a different company which is UK based for the signs which could make life easier in the future as we were responsible for maintenance costs for the signs.  The previous cost of the signs was £8850.42.  The new quote is slightly cheaper but installation costs would have to be added.  We still do not know how much the maintenance costs will be. The consultation ends mid June and we still do not have a start date.  As parish cllr’s discussed the scheme there was some scepticism as to if the flashing signs were required as it was felt that vehicles would not be able to build up speed for the sign to flash anyway.  There was some confusion over certain aspects of the traffic calming and Cllr Buchanan suggested that Adam Cobb from County Council Highways attend the next meeting to answer some queries.  Cllr Buchanan then left the meeting.
ACTION:  CLLR BRYANT TO SPEAK WITH ADAM COBB, CC HIGHWAYS

d)  Annual Meeting
There were a few new faces at the Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.  Cllr Bryant asked that parish cllr’s please give their apologies if they were unable to attend.

e)  Electrical Recycling Collection
The collection in mid May resulted in revenue of £175.20 for Parish Council which was slightly more than the last time.  Cllr Bryant asked that cllr’s think about what we could spend this money on.  There had been discussions regarding a public noticeboard but location was a problem.  Cllr Heider suggested we think about putting it towards a website which we have discussed before that people are able to contribute towards.  This will be discussed at the next agenda.
Cllr Bryant pointed out an article that had been in the Cresset regarding the church bells.  The church were applying to the Lottery Fund for money to renovate the bells but needed letters of support to gain this.  Cllr Bryant asked that we as a Parish Council support this which was agreed.

ACTION:  CLERK TO WRITE LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR CHURCH

92.

PLANNING:
As listed.

93.
ENVIRONMENT, CHURCHYARD AND CEMETERY COMMITTEE:
a)  Update from Chair
Cllr Aronson was not at the meeting.  The Clerk had had a call from a resident in Spring Lane regarding the hedge in the cemetery which is growing up against her wall and is paying her a visit this week to see what the problem was.

b)  Update on new cemetery
Cllr Altham has arranged a meeting with the National Trust on the 18th June but is unsure if he will be able to attend.  Cllr Bryant asked Cllr Ogborn to attend with her if he was able.

94.

FINANCE:

a)  to approve payment of outstanding accounts
Mrs C Fullwood – Salary and allowance



660.67

Mrs C Fullwood – Expenses/stationery



  39.00

J Crown – Litter picking (3 weeks)



  39.38

O Rayment – Litter picking (3 weeks) 
  39.38

CCC – 8 streetlights
122.86

CGM Landscapes – grass
 1147.76

Royal British Legion – room hire
     90.00

Signed and verified by Cllr Buchanan and Bryant.

b)  completion of audit
The internal auditor has been and no problems were reported although he will send a written report which will be discussed at a later stage.  The audit was now ready to send to the external auditors.  All procedures as identified on the audit had been followed and parish council were in agreement that the audit could be signed by the Chairperson. 
ACTION:  CLERK TO SEND IN AUDIT 

95.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED:
As listed.

96.
CORRESPONDENCE SENT OUT:
As listed.

97.
CORRESPONDNECE WITH RESIDENTS:

a)  Spring Lane hedge/wall

98.
MATTERS OUTSTANDING:
BVC had sent an e-mail to Cllr Bryant suggesting that the position of the Parish Council and the Village College were incompatible as the land offered to PC was not thought suitable and we were unable to find a mutually agreeable site.  There was a discussion with D/Cllr Stevens regarding the Ancient Meadows site (which we have told East Cambs we do not want to manage) and whether or not East Cambs will put a play park on this area.

The meeting finished at 9pm.  


